
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Town of Horseshoe Beach, Florida will 
hold one (1) public hearing on the consideration of a Petition by J&C 
Sherrill Holdings Inc. to close certain roads within the Town of 
Horseshoe Beach FL.  The public hearing shall be held at the Town Hall, 
18 5th Ave E, Horseshoe Beach, FL, on August 7, 2025, at 6:00 p.m., or 
soon thereafter. The location and description of the roads that are 
subject to the Petition are attached. A copy of the Proposed Resolution 
may be obtained and viewed at the Town Hall during regular business 
hours. 
 
All members of the public are welcome to attend. Notice is further 
hereby given, pursuant to Florida Statute 286.0105, that any person or 
persons deciding to appeal any matter considered at this public hearing 
will need a record of the hearing and may need to ensure that a 
verbatim record of the proceedings is made, which record includes the 
testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based. 
 
DATED 14th day of July 2025 
 


